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We Franciscan Sisters of Our Lady of Perpetual Help, are called to see the Incarnate Face of 
Christ as we live in relationship with the world community. We are compelled to be a 
transforming presence, witnessing the Gospel with hope and joy, as we tend God’s Presence in 
the heart of the world. 
 

We publicly commit to join the worldwide Catholic community in responding to Pope Francis’ 
appeal to participate in a seven-year journey toward sustainability and integral ecology by 
developing a Laudato Si’ Action Platform.  

Believing in the sacredness of creation and in the dignity of every person, we listen and 
respond to the cry of the earth and the cry of the poor. 

As Franciscan women religious who are called, “to be continually and totally converted to the 
Lord” (Third Order Rule II,6) we invest our lives in an ecological conversion of mind and heart. This 
ecological conversion calls us to a spirituality of creation, actions for the common good, 
concern for future generations, reverence for the Earth community. 

We are Franciscans for Earth whose lives proclaim, “no place is too far, no service too humble 
and no person too lowly” (Foundresses). Praise be! 

 

 
Minister General Sister Renita Brummer signed on November 17, 2021                        
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